

## Notice 4<sup>th</sup> Notice of Teaching Arrangement for the 1<sup>st</sup> Semester of Academic Year 2021/2022

Dear Undergraduate Students,

In view of the pandemic situation and to comply with Macao SAR Government's preventive measures against COVID-19, the University suspends all teaching activities (including all face-to-face and online classes) from today (25 September) to 28 September. All classes will resume ONLINE from 29 September until further notice.

Students are advised to strengthen self-health management and pay close attention to your health condition. Please seek medical attention promptly if you are feeling unwell. Furthermore, please be understood that travelling to and from different countries/regions is a risk factor for COVID-19. The University urges students to reduce mobility and stay in your usual place of residence. Please make an appointment for the Citywide Nucleic Acid **ASAP** Testing (https://eservice.ssm.gov.mo/allpeoplernatestbook/Booking?lang=en), and arrange to get the COVID-19 vaccine to protect yourselves (https://eservice.ssm.gov.mo/covidvacbook/Booking?lang=en).

The University is closely monitoring the situation of COVID-19 and will make necessary adjustments to the teaching arrangement in accordance with the announcements and prevention measures of the Macao SAR Government. Please pay close attention to the University notice and emails about any updates. You may refer to the following websites for the situation of COVID-19:

- Government Information Bureau: <a href="https://www.gcs.gov.mo/home/en">https://www.gcs.gov.mo/home/en</a>
- Special Webpage against Epidemics of the Health Bureau of Macao SAR Government: <a href="https://www.ssm.gov.mo/apps1/PreventCOVID-19/en.aspx#clg17458">https://www.ssm.gov.mo/apps1/PreventCOVID-19/en.aspx#clg17458</a>
- Special Webpage against COVID-19 of UM: <a href="https://www.um.edu.mo/task-force-for-pneumonia-prevention-and-control/">https://www.um.edu.mo/task-force-for-pneumonia-prevention-and-control/</a>

Should you have any further queries, please feel free to contact us at email: <a href="mailto:registry@um.edu.mo">registry@um.edu.mo</a> or tel.: 8822 4007 during office hours.



Registry
25 September 2021